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This week’s weather has not been great for the children – and they have been disappointed that they haven’t been able use the grass play areas. However, some of the children were very excited to see some new play equipment starting to arrive.
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This week the classes have kept themselves busy with lots of different activities. For example, Kingfishers have been making printing blocks out of string, Kestrels have been exploring circuits and Woodpeckers have been making symbols of peace. Photos of all these activities can be seen on the website.

Book in a Box’

There was a lot of excitement this Friday, when we had the big reveal of the ‘Book in a Box’. This week’s book was ‘The Creakers’ by Tom Fletcher. Eleven children identified the book title and the author correctly. Five more children identified the correct book title but named the wrong author. There will be clues to another book next week. Next week’s book is a very popular book for younger members of Hope Brook. 

Smartboards

This weekend the smartboards in our classrooms are being replaced with newer models. We seem to have been waiting a long time for this installation! Smartboards are the interactive whiteboards we use to share learning with our children. They are an integral part of teaching and learning at Hope Brook. We work hard at keeping up with new technologies and know this new technology will enhance our children’s learning even further. 

Start / End of school arrangements

It is clear that restrictions are starting to ease – but we are currently being asked to maintain our systems for just a little bit longer. We are still asking parents to respect social distancing at the start and end of the day – and politely request that only one adult stand at each post at the end of the school day. We also ask parents to leave the lower playground promptly once they have collected children, to ensure our system works efficiently.  

Things are starting to become a little more ‘normal. The PGL trip is going to go ahead for our Y5/6 pupils (14th – 18th June) and our local secondary school, Dene Magna, are hoping to welcome the Y6 children for a full Induction Week (21st-25th June). By half term, we hope to be able to clarify any events that are going to happen during the last term of the school year.

Enjoy the weekend and stay safe.

Stephanie Severn
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This play equipment has been purchased using money from the PTFA fund raising activities. I think the children are going to love playing with these. The square boards are interlocking sit-on scooters – in case you were wondering. The ‘hedgehog’ shaped toys are a cannon catch game. They can be stepped on and the ball shoots out – ready to be caught! It all looks great fun. There is still quite a bit more equipment to arrive. We will keep you updated.








